

Lisle Marsden Church of England Primary Academy

Lansdowne Avenue Grimsby, DN32 0DF Telephone: (01472) 311040 Fax: (01472) 590390

E-Mail: office@lma.nelcmail.co.uk Web site: www.lisle.ne-lincs.sch.uk

Company Registration Number: 07808707 Headteacher: Mr D Kinsey

Return to School Thursday 4th June: Information for Parents and Carers

Dear parents and carers

Thank you for providing us with your decision regarding a return to school on Thursday.

We have now finalised pupil groupings and staff will shortly make you aware of these by DoJo.

I need to re-state the information I made it clear within the information sent to all parents: that anyone who chose to remain at home and then wishes to return to school from the 4th June must discuss this with us first, to determine what is possible. Any parent that decides this must give us a week's notice in order for us to facilitate a possible return to school. No child will be admitted on the day should a parent decide to come to school.

Teaching Arrangements

Children will now be taught in five groups in five different classrooms. Each group will be led by highly experienced members of Lisle Marsden EYFS/KS1 team. Each group will have at least two members of staff to teach, support and closely supervise them.

Group 1 – Line 1: will be taught by Mrs. Oliver with support from Miss Rands (EYFS TA) and Miss Sidney (TA).

Group 2 - Line 2: will be taught by Miss Wydall with support from Miss Baker (EYFS TA).

Group 3 – Line 3: will be taught by Mrs. Watson with support from Miss Braid (EYFS TA) and Mrs. Rahman (EYFS TA).

Group 4- Line 4: will be taught by Mrs. Leeman (Mon-Wed) and Mrs. Davidson (Wed-Fri) who will share teaching responsibility for the group with support from Mrs. Wallis (EYFS TA).

Group 5 - Line 5 will be taught by Mrs. Hughes (Mon-Wed) and Miss Plumridge (Thu-Fri) who will share teaching responsibility for the group and will be supported by Mrs. Axcell (TA).

Excellence and Enjoyment in Education with Christianity at the Core

















It's very important that all parents read the return to school information carefully, and take careful note of the changes to daily times and drop off/ collection arrangements which have all been clarified, as well as other important points. All this information is available on DoJo and the academy website.

If your child has any essential medication – inhaler(s), epi pens etc. that are required at school, please ensure they bring these with them on Thursday 4th June.

Please ensure your child brings a water bottle and their packed lunch.

On Thursday morning, your child's group staff will be waiting at their new social distanced line (marked on the playground) to welcome you back to school. When you enter the site though the Lansdowne gate and walk to the playground you will clearly see them by the line. This will be your line going forwards for drop off/ collection, until further notice. Staff will greet you and then safely escort the children into school. Following that we will need you to quickly and safely leave the site.

We look forward to seeing yo	ou all	on T	hursday.
------------------------------	--------	------	----------

Yours Sincerely

Dan Kinsey

Headteacher